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Editorial

Lyndon LaRouche hit the nail on the head in April 
of 2003, when he identified Vice President Dick 
Cheney as the sinister, bloodthirsty standard-
bearer of a group of imperialist-fascist swine pol-
luting top political layers in the United States. He 
dubbed the group, the “Children of Satan.” This 
was the cabal which systematically and nefari-
ously, almost instinctively, did the bidding of the 
British Empire, to bring the United States into a 
permanent-war policy abroad, and anti-Constitu-
tional dictatorship at home—a condition that is 
worsening by the day, and threatening nothing less 
than global war.

Indeed, Barack Obama is not only acting like a 
copy-cat of Cheney and his policies, but taking ad-
vantage of the cowardice of the Democratic Party 
to exacerbate them on almost every front.

Refresh your recollection on the evil “Dirty 
Dick” Cheney, the in-your-face creep the Demo-
crats refused to impeach.

Under Bush I, he, as Defense Secretary, was re-
sponsible for including the doctrine of preventive 
war against any power that challenged U.S. su-
premacy in the 1992 Defense Planning Guid-
ance—an act so egregious that it had to be softened 
in the final version. But the intent never went away. 
Cheney and his cohorts, who went on to control the 
Bush II Administration, and to dominate the think-
tanks on which “Democrat” Obama relies, have 
never stopped pursuing the British imperial goal of 
crushing Russia, China, and any other so-called 
competitor.

Obama continues Cheney’s Afghan war.
Obama continues Cheney’s fracking policy.
Obama continues Cheney’s police-state policy, 

putting the heartless President of Vice to shame.
And now Obama continues Cheney’s policy 

toward Russia—following precisely the prescrip-
tions which Cheney himself has been putting for-
ward in his recent appearances on TV.

Thus, it should surprise no one that one of the 
prominent on-the-scene operatives implementing 
the recent neo-Nazi coup in Ukraine was none 
other than the principal foreign policy advisor to 
Cheney, Victoria Nuland. Nuland’s credentials for 
that job likely included her marriage to neo-con 
Robert Kagan, but not only, as she has a strong 
anti-Russian orientation on her own.

One of the chief characteristics of Children of 
Satan, as LaRouchePAC pointed out in its series of 
mass pamphlets, is their fervid commitment to two 
principles: lying, and fascism. Their intellectual 
mentor, Leo Strauss, was an enthusiastic follower 
of Nazi philosophers Martin Heidegger and Carl 
Schmitt, and taught a method for achieving and 
holding political power through the “ignoble lie.” 
Forget truth, say the Straussian Children of Satan; 
politics is based on wielding power.

If that sounds Hitlerian, you’re right. It also 
aptly describes the method of the Cheney Admin-
istration, and the Obama abomination which has 
followed. In both cases, the political goals enunci-
ated have nothing to do with the reality of the Ad-
minmistration’s policy—which is police-state, 
economic looting for the financiers, and war.

The American population failed miserably to 
deal with Cheney, despite his gleeful embrace of 
being a hate-object. Despite LaRouche’s demand 
he be impeached, Cheney survived politically, to 
spread his evil. Now, the task is to impeach 
Obama, before his Cheneyac policies lead us to 
extinction.

Oust the Children of Satan, before they send us 
all to Hell.

Oust the Children of Satan!


